

Richard J. Cenedella Commissioner

> Thomas Morelli Commissioner

## Town of Milford BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY P.O. BOX 644

## MILFORD, MA 01757-0644

Milford Sewer Disposal Plant Tel. (508) 473-2054 • Office Tel. (508) 478-0059

John Mainini Director of Operations/ Superintendent Rudolph V. Lioce III Commissioner

John Consigli Admin, Assistant

## MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS MINUTES July 22, 2014

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in room #14 of the Milford Town Hall.

Present:

Rudolph Lioce III - Chairman

Thomas Morelli - Commissioners Richard Cenedella - Commissioner John Mainini - Superintendent Jack O'Connell - Tata & Howard

Ray Doiron - Builder

Kevin Rudden - Town Crier

John Consigli – Administrative Assistant

The Payroll and Bills were signed by the Commissioners.

Mr. Morelli made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes from June 24, 2014, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

A motion was made by Mr. Morelli to have the next Board of Sewer Commissioner's Meeting on August 19, 2014 at 6:00 P.M. in Room #14 of the Town Hall, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Mr. O'Connell recommended that the Board award the Liquid Polymer bid for FY2015 to Atlantic Coast Polymers because they came and demonstrated how their product works as compared to Polydyne, Inc, who did not demonstrate their product to the Senior Chemist, even though they were low bid.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to award the FY2015 Bid for Liquid Polymer to Atlantic Coast Polymers for .45 cents per wet pound, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Before the next item on the Agenda came before the Board of Sewer Commissioners, Mr. Cenedella excused himself from the Meeting on the particular item of business.

Mr. Morelli made a motion to approve the Site Plan Review and waive any inspection fees for the Woodland School at North Vine Street and send a letter to Milford Planning Board, seconded and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce. Mr. Cenedella was not present.

After, the vote was taken, Mr. Cenedella was called back to the Meeting.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve a Sewer Connection Permit for 92 Medway Road, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Before the next item came up for discussion and vote, Mr.Cenedella excused himself from the Meeting on the particular item of business.

Mr. Dorian presented a Preliminary plan and requested a Sewer Connection Permit for 31 Woodland Court. Mr. Morelli made a motion to award the Sewer Connection Permit for 31 Woodland Court provided that all the proper paperwork is submitted and work will be done according to the approval of Mr. Mainini with the use of slip couplings, seconded and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce. Mr. Cenedella was not present.

Mr. Cenedella was called back to the room after the action was taken and rejoined the meeting in progress.

In other Business, Mr. O'Connell informed the Board that work on the Birch Street Pump Station is progressing but will undergo a software change for the controls.

Mr. O'Connell also informed the Board that they have been in contact with Massachusetts D.O.T. with regard to repairing or replacing the Force Main at Route 109 and Route 495. It is recommended that the new Force Main be ductile iron wrapped in plastic instead of PVC in order to prevent breakage.

The Sludge Thickener machine demonstration will continue to take place at the plant until Thursday of this week. One machine looks more preferable as it is a more sophisticated machine and has fewer places for rags to hang up and is easier to clean. It was also pointed out that you can basically set this machine and let it run whereas the other machine requires more constant attention to run.

It was also pointed out that one company is from Florida and that the other company is from New York. It is predicted that the company from New York is closer and will therefore, be easier to get service from.

Using the Sludge thickener will lower transportation costs of the biosolids. The machines are being studied to see if they live up to the claims of the manufacturers. Both

companies place their machines at being able to process 400 gallons per minute. The tests done by Mr. O'Connell will determine if their claim is accurate.

Mr. Mainini informed the Board that this past year, the Sewer Department will be able to put an estimated \$490,000. into the Reserve Account. This should allow us to keep the FY2015 Sewer Use Fees the same as previous years for FY2015.

The Sump Pump Program is almost finishing up. There are six more sump pumps to do and the work has been progressing smoothly.

At 6:35, Mr. Cenedella made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Lioce.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli Administrative Assistant